

THE MAIN SHEET

Monthly Newsletter of The Yacht Club of Hilton Head Island



2016 Regatta Weekend - October 15th and 16th





99 HELMSMAN WAY HILTON HEAD ISLAND, SC 29928 (843) 785-9244

Commodore's Comments

by John Lang



BRIDGE

Commodore
John Lang
Langic4@gmail.com

Vice Commodore Michael Gilroy Mikeegilroy@gmail.com

Rear Commodore Cecil Viverette Cviverette@aol.com

Treasurer
Barry Moore
wbm28774@gmail.com

Secretary
Linda Sheets
Lindasheets@gmail.com

Past Commodore Michael Roe MJR10649@yahoo.com

BOARD OF STEWARDS

Class of 2016

George Cohen
Sonny Compher
Lee Hildenbrant

Class of 2017

Marek Belka Hap Todd Anne Landís

Class of 2018

Ray Faust Candí Hough Deb Pepe October brings the Commodore's term of office to an end. It has been a wonderful experience to work with such an energetic, talented and committed membership. I was humbled to have been elected to serve and deeply honored to have had the opportunity to participate in helping direct our club. We are a community of devoted and loyal individuals, all willing to pitch in.

We end the year in strong financial shape, essentially on projected budget, a task that required careful fiscal management by our Treasurer Barry Moore, Our financial performance includes badly needed unbudgeted expenses incurred as Corinne Roe and Sonny Compher restored the landscaping. Thanks to the Nauti Ladies we had a professional cleaning of the kitchen as well as replenishment of silverware. We now have a commercial grade dishwasher that improves both efficiency and hygiene.

We welcomed Pat Harris as our new caterer and have been very pleased at both the quality and quantity of our Friday night dinners. The search committee used to recruit a strong caterer was recognized by the Board of Stewards with a letter of commendation for the many hours they spent vetting every eligible caterer in the area.

Our sailing activities included participation in an open water race from Key West to Cuba, as well as a new ocean regatta between Hilton Head Island and Skidaway Island. We enjoyed several motor boat jaunts, even introducing some evening activity. Marilyn Owen and Mike Gilroy provided some exciting and popular land based opportunities to enjoy music, theatre, dinner and interesting trips to institutions such as SCAD. Our goal of providing more activities for members was successful.

We will be welcoming a new group of officers and directors, all very capable and anxious to serve you. They will devote their energies to continue making the Yacht Club of Hilton Head Island a thriving facility with opportunities for all to participate and to enjoy the companionship of an outstanding group of fellow members. The accomplishments each of you contributed to our club are far too numerous to list other than to acknowledge the skill and energy each of you continue to offer.

Thank you for your generous support. I join with you in looking forward to another wonderful year.



NAUTI LADIES REPORT

Janet Gillespie President

Carole Moore Vice President

Mary Ryan Secretary

Diane Stortz
Treasurer

Jeanne Christenson Sunshine

President's Report

by Janet Gillespie

The Sept. meeting of the Nauti ladies was held at Wren's restaurant in Beaufort after a fun visit to the Kazoo Factory.

After the Secretary, Treasurer and Sunshine's report, Jeanne Christenson announced that she will be resigning as of Nov. Hopefully the Nominating Committee will find a replacement. Jeanne has done an outstanding job and it will not be easy to replace her.

Last month we voted to order additional place setting of our flatware and this has been accomplished. It should be delivered in 4 weeks, which will bring the total to 100 settings.

The Oct 6 trip to the Tea plantation is still open. Please contact Corinne at: corinner50@yahoo.com if you wish to attend.

Betty Bush announced the slate of officers of next year. Voting will be on Oct. 13

President-Arlene Walker Vice-President-Carol Moore Secretary-Mary Ryan Treasurer-Diane Stortz

A round of applause was given to Marilyn Owen for finding and organizing a wonderful trip to the Kazoo Factory. Hope everyone enjoyed the Kazoo version of Happy Birthday.

Mary Ann explained that she bakes cookies for the troops. She requested that any of the Nauti Ladies who would also like to bake cookies, bring them to our Nov. 10 meeting which will be held at Arlene Walker's home. Mary Ann will send out instructions.

Greeters:

Sept. 16 Marilyn Owens
Sept. 23 Deb Pepe
Septt. 30 Mary Ann Compher
Oct. 7 Carole Moore
Oct. 14 Janet Gillespie

Next Meeting: Oct. 13

Food

&

Beverage

Report

Leslie Gilroy Chairwomen

Carole Moore

Carol Lang

Remember you can pickup a To-Go meal after dinner for only \$11. See Ms. Pat!

October 7

6:00 to 7:00 Happy Hour 7:00 Dinner OKTOBERFEST Sauerbraten Pork Schnitzel

October 14

6:00 to 7:00 Happy Hour 7:00 Dinner

Swai w/ Shrimp and Buerre Blanc BBQ Chicken

October 21

5;00 to 6;00 ANNUAL MEETING

6:00 to 7:00 Happy Hour 7:00 Dinner

> Prime Rib w/ au jus Citrus Glazed Side of Salmon

October 28

6:00 to 7:00 Happy Hour 7:00 Dinner

Pork Shank Osso Buco Oven Fried Chicken

Watch for your weekly Constant
Contact reservation notice.

Remember reservations help to
save money. Please make your
reservation by Thursday online.



Pat Foley PFCLEF@AOL.com

Bartenders for October



Jim Landis

October 14, 2016

Jan & Aubrey Vaughan

October 21, 2016

Carol & Barry Moore

October 28, 2016

Arlene Walker

The Ship's Store

Hello from the Ship's Store

by Betty Bush

The Ships Store is that armoire over in the corner of the main room at the Yacht Club. A Ships Store is traditionally a place where you can find all your needs to outfit your boat/yacht. Our Ships Store can supply you with all manner of things that include clothing, such as shirts,

vests, jackets, sweat shirts and caps or a variety of other items (burgees, boat bags, note cards, license plates) that wear the Club logo. If we don't have your size or



preferred color in stock, I can order and have it for you in two weeks. The doors are



always open when the club is open, so come to visit us soon and OFTEN! Oh, you don't need cash, your purchase goes on a chit to be billed at the end of the month.

Sailing/ Regatta/ Boating Activities Committee Reports

Deb Pepe Chairwomen

Henry Schultz
Fleet Captain Flying Scots

Mike Gilroy Boating Events

Monthly Events

October 15
Harbour Town Cup

October 16 Calibogue Cup

Committee Report

REQUEST FOR HELP FOR FLYING SCOT RACES

We need you for one or more of the Saturday races – see schedule below.

Please let me know one or more dates you are available with a boat or yourself.

Committee Boat: Anyone with a power boat with a capacity of 3-4 people

- •Meet at Cross Island launch site at 9:45.
- 1 or more Saturdays (see race schedule attachment)9:45am to 3pm.
- PRO will be aboard to run the races with 1-2 committee members.
- Possibly tow out Flying Scots to Calibogue if comfortable doing this.
- •Set markers for race
- •Anchor for start/finish line.
- Relax and enjoy being on the water.

Race Committee: Anyone who enjoys being on the water.

- No experience necessary we'll brief you beforehand.
- Meet at Cross Island launch site at 9:45.
- 1 or more Saturdays (see race schedule attachment)
 9:45am to 3pm, approx.
- Help PRO direct the races .
- Know you're helping to keep our presence on Calibogue visible.

PRO (Principle Race Officer):

We currently have 4 people to manage the FS races. All are racers and to use them takes away from participation. We need 1 or 2 people to learn how to do this. Our races are informal so this is the perfect place to pick up a new skill, easily transferable to other yacht clubs.

Contact me (Deb Pepe) for more info.

dbpepe@colby.edu 843.338.2522

YCHHI Regatta Weekend Oct 15th & 16th

by Jim Landis

The Regatta Weekend begins with a skipper's meeting and our usual Friday dinner on Friday the 14th. On Saturday and Sunday our sailors and guests will be sailing Calibogue Sound. This year is the 47th Annual Harbour Town Cup Regatta and the 46th Annual Calibogue Cup Regatta. Following the races, the awards ceremony will be under Harbour Town's famous Liberty Oak. Club members are all encouraged to join the sailors and their friends and families at the festive awards celebration. Stick around for the after awards celebrations at Harbour ofTown's one favorite watering holes.

Regatta T-Shirts are on sale in the club store. Buy several. Proceeds go toward expenses of our sailing program.

Busy Busy Busy!

by Mike Gilroy

August and September were busy months for the Yacht Club power boaters.

On August 22, four boats and 22 members descended on Tybee Island's "AJ's Dockside"

On September 9, five boats and 25 members risked Port Royal Sound and the Beaufort River to have lunch at Plum's in Beaufort

On September 22, three boats and 18 members went "cajun" at Huey's in Savannah.

Our final cruise of the year will be to the Salty Dog for our annual "pig out". Date TBA



November											
S	M	Т	VV	Т	F	S					
		1	2	3	4	5					
6	7	8	9	10	11	12					
13	14	15	16	17	18	19					
20	21	22	23	24	25	26					
27	28	29	30								

SUNDAY	MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY	SATURDAY
25	26	27	28	29	30	1
					6:00 Dinner	
2	3	4	5	6	7	8
1:00 Mahjong	6:00 - 10:00 Rotary Club	1:00 Mahjong	Hackers Golf	Nauti Ladies Tea Plantation Trip	6:00 Dinner	
9	10	11	12	13	14	15
1:00 Mahjong	6:00 - 10:00 Rotary Club	1:00 Mahjong	Hackers Golf	Nauti Ladies Meeting	6:00 Dinner	Harbour Town Cup
16	17	18	19	20	21	22
Calibogue Cup 1:00 Mahjong	6:00 - 10:00 Rotary Club	1:00 Mahjong	Hackers Golf		5:00 Annual Meeting 6:00 Dinner	
23	24	25	26	27	28	29
1:00 Mahjong	6:00 - 10:00 Rotary Club	1:00 Mahjong	Hackers Golf		6:00 Dinner	